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Gold Wing Road Riders Association 

“Friends for Fun, Safety & Knowledge” 

September 2016        B-3 BUZZ      OH-B3 

 

B-3 STAFF 

Chapter Directors 

Tom Eden 614-634-1311 

Traveler1@columbus.rr.com 

Assistant Chapter Director  
Margaret Moore 614-204-1806  

Malm3848@aol.com 

Assistant Chapter Director 

Position available 

 

Chapter Rider Education 
Gary & Karen Ballou 

gwballou@gmail.com  

Member Enhancement 

Mary Bayes 614-875-7326 

bayesmary27@gmail.com 

Historian 

Sue Gundy 740-468-9261 

Suegun85@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Frances Pallos 614-833-6086 

Pjp814@twc.com 

Newsletter Editor  

Tom Eden 614-634-1311 

Traveler1@columbus.rr.com 

Motorist Awareness 

Karen Ballou 

klballou@gmail.com 

Special Events 

Esther Ford 740-777-1337 

bill-esther@msn.com 

Sunshine Lady 

Connie Ratliff 

Clmiller1980@hotmail.com 

Web Master 

Bill Ford 

bill-esther@msn.com 

Ride Coordinator 

Position available 

 

Chapter of the Year Coordinator 

Bill Ford 

bill-esther@msn.com 

Chapter Chaplain 

Ken Daft 

B3 Meets the 1
st
 Saturday of each month (No 

gathering in September or December) at 9:00 

am. Join us at 8:30 am for light refreshments 

and Coffee at the Village of Obetz Community 

Center, 1650 Obetz Avenue, Obetz, OH 43207 

  
B3 Couple of the Year: 

Bill and Esther Ford 
B3 Individual of the Year: 

Ken Daft 
 

GWRRA National Staff 

1-800-843-9460 

www.gwrra.org 
 

 Director of GWRRA 

Ray and Sandi Garris 

Director@gwrra.org 
 

Region D Directors 

Lloyd and Becky Glydewell 

937-322-7156 

lglydewell@att.net 

 

District Directors 

Rudy and Linda Copeland 

director@ohiogwrra.org 

 

Southeast Section Assistant District Director 

Randy Young  
randyyoung@windstream.net 

 

District Educators 

Robert “G” & Angela Williams 

ohioeducator@ohiogwrra.org 
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Items of interst in the month of September 
2 - VJ Day, Japan Signed Formal Surrender, 1945 
3 - Allied invasion of Italy begins, 1943 
5 - Labor Day Holiday 
10 - U S Naval Sea Cadet Corp Incorporated, 1962 
11- Patriot Day and National Day of Service and Rememberance 
13 - Grand Parent’s Day 
13 - Rosh Hashanah begins at Sundown 
14 - Star Spangled Banner written by Francis Scott Key, 1814 
14 - Ladies Auxiliary of VFW Organized, 1914 
17 - U S Constitution Approved, 1787 
18 - U S Air Force Established, 1947 
16 - POW/MIA Recognition Day 
22 - Yom Kippur Begins at Sundown 
22 - Autum Begins 
25 - Gold Star Family Rememberance Sunday 
29 - VFW Day, VFW Established, 1899 
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Tom Eden 
Chapter Director 

Well here it is September, which means most of the rallies have come 
and gone and we are looking forward to fall activities. This time of year 
brings out the fall colors in the landscape which can be a distraction 
so take a very quick look and get your eyes back on the road. Leaves 
may be colorful, but they are also beginning to fall. Accumulated fallen 
leaves can be as slippery as grass clippings on road surfaces. It may be early to bring up 
this caution, but be aware of frost in some of the cool shaded areas along the wooded 
roads.  
As I write this, I am reviewing my route to Billings for Wing Ding and my route for the trip 
following the rally. I have been pre-packing and trying to plan the items I will need for 
moderate weather and the cool/cold weather I have been told to expect by those that have 
been there. Those that went to Billings the last time were there in July and this time it is 
September. How different will the weather be? Well, I will soon find out. 
 
Tom Eden 
Chapter Director 

Margaret A. Moore 

Assistant Chapter Director 
Retrospective of trip to Billings, 2007 

As I sit here typing away for my article I am reminded of a previous trip 
to Billings.  On June 30, 2007 nine members on five bikes departed 
from the I-70 Rest Area west of Columbus:  Two trikes and three two-
wheelers.  We traveled on the super slabs to make time as most of us 
had only two weeks available: some of us were still working.  Those 
traveling were:  Tom and Linda Matlock on a black 1500 Trike, Paul and Diane 
Hendrickson on a red 1800 Trike, Mike Chambers on a silver 1800, Bill and Esther Ford on 
a red 1500, and John and Margaret Moore on a blue 1800.  Tom and John had planned 
the trip and switched off as lead during the four days of travel.  For the most part we had 
good weather during our travels and enjoyed the companionship of those enjoying the 
many miles and scenery we observed along the way.  Unfortunately, while riding through 
SD we had severe cross winds of 50-60 mph.  We ended up that day in Kadoka, SD just to 
the east of the Badlands and just prior to a severe rain storm hitting.  All told we rode for 
about 400+ miles with cross winds.  
I think the highlight of our trip to Billings was traveling through the Badlands NP in SD then 
the trip up to Wall, SD for some shopping in Wall Drug.  Once we left Wall, SD we headed 
towards Mt. Rushmore, Sturgis and then to Deadwood where we stopped for lunch.  Then 
on we went to spend the night in Sundance, WY.  We stopped early so we could enjoy the 
town and walk to see the town jail where the Sundance Kid was confined for 30 days.  
Thus the nickname he started to use.  The next morning we left early to go up to the Devils 
Tower, that prominent landmark featured in the movie “Close Encounters of the Third 
Kind”.  As we approached we noticed a dark, ominous cloud over the tower and we all had 
the same thought-what’s going to appear?  After that we left and stopped for breakfast in 
Gillette, WY then made the final push towards Billings.  
(Continued on next page)  
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Great company, great scenery and a fun time had by all.  So, by the time this is read I 
WILL be heading to Billings and hope to have a safe and fun time along the way and while 
there.  I will miss my previous traveling companion, John “JJ”, but he will be with me in 
spirit.  There is always plenty to do at Wing Ding – rides, seminars, vendors galore to buy, 
buy and buy.  You might even need something they have!  
Safe travels and keep the shiny side up! 
Margaret Moore 
Assistant Chapter Director 
 
 

  
First stop in Waterloo, IA.  Photo of Tom and Linda, Paul and Diane, Margaret and John, 
Bill and Esther, Mike. 
 
 

Assistant Chapter Director 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Your photo here 
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COUPLE OF THE YEAR 2015 
Bill and Esther Ford 

Bill and Esther are off on their roundabout trip to Wing Ding 
in Billings. Watch this space next month for a recap. 

 
 
 

INDIVIDUAL OF THE YEAR 2015 
Ken Daft 

 
I've been riding motorcycles since 1973 and a Goldwing since 1986.  
And there's one part of riding bikes I've come to appreciate.  Riding 
with others is more fun than it is to ride by oneself.  B3 is a good 
example.  We like it when we get together and share our lives and our 
concerns in life as well as riding to a place where we can add a few pounds.   
 
Further, this brings our attention to riding alone.  Riding alone is OK but it's not as much 
fun.  We have the freedom to stop where and when we want and to go places where we 
choose.  Yet there's something missing because being alone is somehow not near as 
important as it is to ride with others.  How one talk does to him/her self about the bike and 
what happened in my life this past week or month.  Again, riding alone is OK but it just 
doesn't seem to give us that "something" that fills the hole in our lives that can only be met 
by someone else. 
 
I've had a personal experience since June 30 called shingles.  Anyone who has had the 
shingles (even with the shot) knows how dreadfully painful it is.  Now I know first-hand 
since I've battled that pain these many weeks now.  My shingles were healed but left a 
condition called Ramsay's ear, caused by shingles and lasts another four to six weeks 
according to the doctor's prognosis.  I'm in the second week of that experience.   
 
I write all this to help us with a simple lesson that we should never seek to walk alone in 
this life, either as Goldwing Riders or as just a person.  God has made us to be in 
connection with others.  One experience I had during the shingles is that my wonderful 
wife, Linda, was gone for two weeks to a Christian Camp with several responsibilities.  I 
was alone and in all that pain that seemingly has no remedy.  I would say they were the 
worst two weeks of my life . . . in great pain and alone. 
 
Goldwingers can be like that, too.  They can be in pain due to the issues of life and be 
alone.  Oh, they would never say it unless they found a listening ear.  They won't even 
take help when it is offered.  After all, we need to be above all the "needy" situations and 
think we can handle it alone.  But we can't.  That's why we have people around us. 
(Continued on next page) 
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Linda came home and even though I still was in pain, her presence made a great 
difference.  So the next time you need help or for someone to listen, please know that 
those of us in B3 are here and ready to give you a listening ear and a helping hand. 
I'm the INDIVIDUAL OF THE YEAR for B3.  But I'm not alone! 
Ken Daft 
 

MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT PROGRAM 
Mary Bayes 

 
OUR CORE VALUES 

It is now time to turn our attention to the: CORE VALUES" of our association.  These are 
values that "ALL" of our GWRRA officers from the Chapter level to the "top of the house" 
should strive to exhibit..... 
EXCELLENCE:  Our quest for excellence includes an abiding pride in our association.... 
CHARACTER:  Honesty, integrity, and commitment are the key character elements in 
developing trust and respect within our association...... 
FOCUS:  Our focus is to meet the needs of our Members and provide leadership through 
our officers and staff..... 
ATTUTUDE:  Our officers and staff maintain a positive, enthusiastic, and creative attitude 
in their approach of providing an atmosphere for "FUN, SAFTEY, AND 
KNOWLEDGE"....... 
FAIRNESS:  The resolution of any issue should stand the test of "IS IT FAIR?"  Is it fair to 
the Members?  Is it fair to the Officers?  Is it fair to the Association?  These should all be 
considerations in everything we do........ 
COMMUNICATION:  The more we share information and communicate about goals, 
values, measures, and rewards, the more effective we can be as individuals and as 
Members of the association....... 
TEAM WORK:  Team work is the ability to work together toward our common vision.  It is 
our ability to direct individual accomplishment toward association objectives.  It is the fuel 
that allows all of us to achieve exceptional results......... 
TRAINING:  Well-trained Officers and Staff will provide improved Member services and 
create increased position satisfaction..... 
QUALITY:  To be the best that we can be and to hold the Members in highest esteem and 
respect will guarantee the quality of our association..... 
The core values form the basis of many other facets of the "Officer Handbook.  Do these 
values sound like the qualities you would like to see in our Chapter?  They are simply easy 
to understand and if "YOU" keep them in mind as we go about running our Chapter, you 
will have happy Members and a thriving Chapter.... 
From an article by Jack Wagner.......May 2016 
(Continued on next page) 

 



http://gwrraohb3.com 
 

September 2016 Page 7 
 

 
A copy of the Officer Hand book can be found at GWRRA.org...... 
 
PLEASE KEEP THE FOLLOWING MEMBERS IN YOUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS 
Gladys Carter:  Has very serious health problems... 
Evelyn DeLong: Is recovering from hip surgery and has started rehab..... 
Bob DeLong:  Is still recovering from his surgery and is getting stronger every day....... 
Ken daft:  is recovering from a case of shingles........... 
Robert Vogel’s father:  Has serious health issues...... 
Ed Richards:  Having health problems....... 
Linda Wise:  (The lady that takes all the pictures at every GWRRA event) her husband 
David was in an accident and passed away.......... 
Please if I should have missed someone please let me know................ 

 
MOTORIST AWARENESS DIVISION 

Karen Ballou 

   
School is in Season 

 It is once again that time of year we have to change our driving focus as we go 
about our daily routines.  Drive through almost any 
neighborhood and you will see this:  
 
 Every fall we have to re-learn a new skill.  Last June, 
when school let out, we quickly learned to ignore that reduced 
speed zone, since it wasn’t a reduced speed zone any more.   It 
didn’t require any effort at all.  Now we have to re-learn the previous skill of driving 20 mph 
during restricted hours.  
 Now, a school zone slower speed limit is a good thing and necessary to safeguard 
children, but just when school opens we are all still in summer time mode – bopping to 
music, enjoying the sun through the car sunroof or thinking about how early you can leave 
work to go on a short bike ride.  It takes a concentrated effort to see that flashing speed 
limit ahead of us, especially with the sun rising behind it. 
 Be aware of the different kinds of markings to designate school zones.  It may be as 
simple as lines on the road.   There may be signs overhead or on the side of the road. 
There may be flashing lights only or all of the above.   

 
 

(Continued on next page) 
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Don’t rely on flashing lights alone.  Legal court decisions in recent years have said 
that even if lights are not flashing, and it is during restricted hours while school is in 
session, the 20 mph speed limit applies.  It is the drivers’ responsibility to know when 
schools are in session so the limit can be obeyed. Tickets issued for speeding in a school 

zone, even though the lights are not working, are valid.  
On your daily drives, know where the schools are located.  And watch 

for the young drivers with shiny, new licenses who get to drive to school 
each day.  They are already distracted, just being teens, and friends, 
school stress thoughts and applying new skills are now behind a large 
moving vehicle.  If you know that kid, remind them to slow down, look 
twice and don’t become a statistic. 

 

Have a Safe September……and…… See You at Wing Ding 

 
 

RIDER EDUCATION 
Gary Ballou 

 
 
Rider Ed for September 2016 
Back to some Basics about Team (Group) Riding 
Last month I refreshed on the basics of “self-checking” our bikes for roadworthiness, the T-
CLOC forms. In this month’s article we will acquaint (or re-acquaint) ourselves with some 
of the basics of safe riding in groups. To prepare for our scheduled color rides in October, I 
would appreciate if everyone (especially our newer members!) could attend a brief 
refresher on Team Riding, following our October 1 gathering. I promise to keep it short, so 
that we can get to our scheduled “fun” day at Tim and Connie Ratliff’s. 
I will also offer a Road Captain course next spring, probably in April, for anyone who would 
like to learn (or refresh) your skills as effective (safe) group ride leaders and/or tail-
gunners. The Road Captain course has two parts, a “classroom” segment, followed by a 
“road” segment, so you can put your new skills into practice on a short structured ride. It is 
fun (and free!) and everyone is invited to attend.  
For now, let’s review the standard “Hand Signals” that are used on a group ride. These 
may be important for those cases where someone in the group may not have a CB radio 
on their bike, or if someone’s radio may not be working properly. These are found in the 
GWRRA Team Riding Manual, which is available on the GWRRA National Website. These 
will be reviewed in more detail at the October gathering. 
(Continued on next page)
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Gary Ballou  
Rider Educator B3 

Wear your helmet every time you ride. 
 
Chapter statistics for the month of July 2015 

Current First Aid/CPR – 22 
Current Road Captains – 17 
 
 
 

Current in Level I – 14 
Current in Level II - 0     
Current in Level III - 5 
Current in Level IV -  13 

August Attendance 
6 - Chapter gathering, 26 members, 1 guest  
lunch ride to Werner’s BBQ restaurant, 16 members 
4 – 6 Michigan District Rally, 2 members 
7 – Stewart’s Hot Dogs lead by Wendell, 12 members 
12 – B3 at the Columbus Clipper’s game, 5 members 
13 –Ride to waterfall in Hillsboro and surrounding area, 8 members 
18 – Mid-month get together 8 members 
27 – Obetz Zucchini Festival 
31 – Wing Ding in Billings, Montana 
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NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

Tom Eden 

If you have an article that you would like to have included here, send it to 
the Newsletter Editor, Tom Eden, at traveler1@columbus.rr.com. Articles 
could be about a ride you went on, an event you attended, or something 
you purchased for your bike that you think is really great, or anything you 
feel would be of interest to your fellow members. We sincerely welcome 
contributions from our members. For Sale ads, by GWRRA Members only, are also welcome 
for submission. Deadline for submissions is the 20th of the month. 

 
Special Activities Coordinator  

Esther Ford 
 

Our next opportunity to help in Obetz will be the Halloween Party in late 
October. At this time the date and time have not been announced.  

 
 
 

                 
 

September Birthdays & Anniversaries 

Birthdays 
6 Gladys Carter 
12 Sandy Durbin 
29 Mike Thompson 

 

Anniversaries 
Rodney & Teri Freeman 
 
 

 
Give Connie Ratliff, 740-503-7870 or Tom Eden, 614-634-1311 a call if any get well or 
sympathy cards need to be sent. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

file:///C:/chapter%20B3%20newsletters/current%20newsleter/December%202014/traveler1@columbus.rr.com
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Up Coming Activities 
No September Gathering 

For a complete ride schedule see chapter web site  

http://www.gwrraohb3.com 
 

This is your chapter. The events scheduled are not just for the officers. One of the goals 
of GWRRA is FUN. It isn't as much fun without you there. The tentative schedule for 
2016 has been planned, but there is space for more. There were only 8 people at the 
planning meeting Saturday. There are some FUN and Exciting activities scheduled. 
Please be a part of your chapter. If you have ideas for rides/activities let Tom Eden or 
any officer know, as there is plenty of space to add activities and destinations. 
 
September 2016 
No Gathering this month 
1 – 3 Wing Ding, Billings, Montana 
3 – Alternate ride, at the discretion of those that want to ride 
15 - 7:00 pm Mid-month get together, Obetz Community Center 
22 – 25 N. Carolina Rally, ‘Wings Over the Smokies’, Cherokee, N.C. 
24 – 25 Buckeye Time Out, Plain City, Ohio See flyer on page 18 for information 
26 - Dinner Ride, time and destination to be determined 
 
We have two open weekends, Sept. 10 & 17 that we would like suggestions for. 
 
October 2016 
1 - 9:00 am, Chapter gathering, Obetz Community Center, Chapter Fun Day at 
Tim and Connie Ratliff’s home following the gathering.  
3 – Dinner Ride, Talitas in Grove City, meet there at 6:30 pm 
8 – 10:30 am, Ride planning meeting, Obetz Community Center, get your 
suggestions for destinations and dates to a staff member, or attend the meeting. 
13 - Ladies Lunch, 12:00pm, destination to be determined 
15 – 9:00 am Chapter Color ride north, meet at Frisch’s 
20 – 7:00 pm Mid-month get together, Obetz Community Center 
*22 - Obetz Community Halloween Party, Dixon Quarry Park 
**22 - 10:00 am Chapter Color ride south, meet at Frisch’s 
*29 - Obetz Community Halloween Party, Dixon Quarry Park 
**29 - 10:00 am Chapter Color ride south, meet at Frisch’s 
 
*Tentative date, Obetz has not confirmed.  
** Alternate activity 
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Here is a link to the Ohio District web site where you will find a link to their latest 
newsletter.  

http://www.ohiogwrra.org 
 
Here is a link to the Region D web site where you will find a link to their latest 
newsletter: 

http://www.gwrra-regiond.org  
 

SOUTHEAST SECTION CHAPTER MEETING PLACES AND TIMES  
Chapters Location When Meeting 

Time 

A3 

 

Marietta, Ohio gathers at Shoney’s Restaurant, 44 Acme St., Marietta, 
Ohio. Dinner at 6:00 p.m. gathering follows. 
Chapter web site https://ohioa3.shutterfly.com 

1
st
 Thursday 7:00 p.m. 

B-3 Obetz, Ohio gathers at Obetz Comm. Center, 1650 Obetz Avenue, 
Obetz, Ohio. Light refreshments at 8:30 a.m., gathering follows. 
Chapter web site http://www.gwrraohb3.com 

1st Saturday   

(except Sept. & 

Dec.) 

9:00 a.m. 

F-3   Lancaster, Ohio, gathers at Deb's Corner Cafe. Located on the corner 
of Broad St. and 6th. Ave. in Lancaster, Ohio Dinner at 6:00 p.m., 
gathering follows.  
Chapter web site http://www.ohf3.com 

3
rd

 Tuesday 7:00 p.m. 

H-3 Proctorville, Ohio gathers at Giovanni’s Pizza, 614 Park Ave. Ironton, 
OH Dinner at 6:00 p.m., gathering follows. 

1
st
 Saturday  7:00 p.m. 

O Newark, Ohio, gathers at Stacy’s Buffet, 833 S. 30
th
 St., Heath, Ohio. 

Dinner at 6 p.m., gathering follows. 
http://www.ohiogwrra.org/chap/O/latest.pdf 

3
rd

 Thurs. 7:00 p.m. 

Q-2 Circleville, Ohio, gathers at Huffman Homestead, 6906 Old Tarlton 
Place, Circleville, Ohio.  
Chapter web site https://sites.google.com/site/gwrraq2/home 

2
nd

 Thursday 7:00 p.m. 

X Hocking Hills, Ohio gathers at Davidson Hall, Hocking College in 
Nelsonville, Ohio. 
 

Last Sunday  1:30 p.m. 

Chapter web sites are shown in Blue. 
 
At the time this newsletter was drafted, the Region D Traveling Plaque was at Indiana 
Chapter IN–O, Golden Eagles, Evansville, Indiana; and the Ohio District Traveling 
Plaque was at Ohio Chapter M, Buckeye Travelers, in Boardman, Ohio. 
 
 
 

http://www.ohiogwrra.org/
http://www.gwrra-regiond.org/
https://ohioa3.shutterfly.com/
http://www.gwrraohb3.com/
http://www.ohf3.com/
http://www.ohiogwrra.org/chap/O/latest.pdf
https://sites.google.com/site/gwrraq2/home
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Please Patronize Our Advertisers 

 
 
Gladys has a new phone number; it is 614-370-5506 
 
To place your advertisement in this space contact newsletter editor, Tom Eden at 614 
634 1311 or email at Traveler1@columbus.rr.com 
 
 
 
  

 

mailto:Traveler1@columbus.rr.com
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Product review by Tom Eden 
Do you have Baker Built Air wings on your ride (bike/trike)? Have you ever experienced 
the tab (clip nut tab) on the side body panel of your ride breaking? I had this experience 
and had talked to the parts person at Honda Marysville Motorsports about ordering a 
panel. I knew that Gary Ballou had a tab break on his ‘wing so I asked how he had 
resolved the problem. My budget said that was not an option. After taking off the air 
wing on the side that was broken and pulling the panel aside I began thinking of some 
options. I left the wings off both sides for the ride to the Region D Rally. Baker Built’ s 
manufacturing site is off Ohio 127 and that was my route north from route 33 in Celina 
to route 30 so I stopped by Baker Built and mentioned that problem while I was 
obtaining several other items. They showed me a clip that they manufacture just for this 
type repair. Cost was $10.00 and change for the part so I purchased two in order to 
have a spare. I was shown how to install the clip and was on my way. Here are two 
pictures, one is of the broken clip on my ride and the second is the clip. The clip is 
installed with the nut on the down side to provide extra grip on the broken tab. 
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The group at Stewarts Hot Dogs 
 

 
The group at Werner’s BBQ  
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Tom, The most recent recipient of the “Bib award” 
 

 
Tom with the plaques for Region Chapter of The Year and Newsletter of the Year 
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The group on the Waterfall ride 
 

 
Pam Having fun at Deer Creek 
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